
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Important Dates 

 
Dec 2-6, 9-10  Grad Photos – Multi Purpose Room 

Dec 4   FLEX Day 

Dec 4   Winterfest 6 – 9 pm in the Gym 

Dec 10   Winter Concert 6:30 pm in the Gym 

Dec 20   Winter Assembly am 

Dec 21 – Jan 5  Winter Break 

 

 

 

Jan 6   First Day Back 

Jan 15   FLEX DAY/Gr 10 Assessments 

Jan 21   PAC Meeting 6:30 pm 

Jan 24   Quarter 2 Ends/Semester 1 Ends 

Jan 27   Non-Instructional Day – No Classes 

Jan 28   Quarter 3 Begins/Semester 2 Begins 

Jan 31   Bursary Program Opens to Students 
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Grad Winterfest – Casino Night 

 
The Grad Winterfest – Casino Night planning has begun.  This  

event, for Grads and their parents, will take place on  

December 4th from 6 pm to 9 pm.  There will be Casino games 

such as Black Jack, Roulette, and Texas Hold’em, as well as a 

 DJ, photobooths, desserts, appetizers and much more. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Parents have been contacted via email and have the  

opportunity to sign-up for various duties to help support the  

events of the evening.  We are gathering raffle prizes for  

our grads.  If you would like to make a donation to the raffle 

table, please connect with Erica Black at  

erica.black@sd71.bc.ca    

 

Thanks and appreciation will be given to all sponsors during 
the Winterfest event.   

 

 

 

mailto:erica.black@sd71.bc.ca


 

 

 

 

 

 
IMPORTANT DATES 

  * Dec 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 9, 10 - Grad photos in the MPR  

  * Dec 4 – Winterfest 6:00 pm – 9:00 pm  

  * Feb 3, 4, 5, 6 – Grad Photo Retakes 

  * May 8 – Grad BBQ 5:00 pm 

  * June 25 - Grad 2025  

 

 

 
 

 



 

Indigenous-Focused Graduation  

Requirement 
 

The Indigenous-focused graduation requirement is in   

effect for the 2024/25 school year.  All students working 

towards the B.C. Certificate of Graduation (Dogwood  

Diploma) – in English or French – are required to complete  

this graduation requirement, including students at B.C.  

certified offshore schools.   

 

Updated resources including an Implementation Handbook,  

Parent Brochure (available in 8 languages), Q&A, and  

Board/Authority Authorized (BA) Guidebook are available for  

students and parents. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/education-training/k-12/support/indigenous-focused-graduation-requirements


Grad Attire Information 

 

The Grad Attire Program welcomes all grade 12 students in  

Comox Valley Schools to have the opportunity to wear a gown  

or suit on graduation day without the financial burden of  

purchasing a brand-new outfit for their milestone event. 

*All clothing and accessories are free of charge 

 

The Grad Class Attire project will operate out of Comox Valley 

Dodge at 278 North Island Highway (Old Canadian Tire  

building) on the following dates from 10:00 am – 3:00 pm: 

 
Saturday, January 18th 

Saturday, February 8th 

Saturday, March 8th 

Saturday, April 12th 

Saturday, May 10th  

 

 
You can book a fitting appointment using the following link. 

 

If you have any questions or would like to donate to the  

program, please contact: 

 

Kelley Giorgianni kelley.giogianni@sd71.bc.ca 

Susan Quinton susan.quinton@sd71.bc.ca  

 

 

 

https://www.comoxvalleyschools.ca/grad-attire-program/
mailto:kelley.giogianni@sd71.bc.ca
mailto:susan.quinton@sd71.bc.ca


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

No Cost to Grads 

 

 



G.P. Vanier Athletics 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The fall season is winding down, and we had some great 

results at the island and provincial level including: 

 

• 1 participant at the Cross Country Provincials 
 

• 2 Volleyball Teams at the Island Championships 
  Sr Girls (7th), Sr Boys (8th) 

• 1 North Island Champion Volleyball Team – Sr Girls 
 

 

Winter Teams for this year include: 

• Basketball – Gr 8, Gr 9, Jr, Sr Teams 
 

• Wrestling Team 
 

• Ski and Snowboard Team 
 

Basketball has started up and they are preparing for the  

December start of the season.  Wrestling is also underway 

with Mr. McKee working at Vanier with students from 

throughout the district.  Our Ski and Snowboard team,  

headed by Mr. Armstrong and Mr. Erikson, have started their 

team meetings and will be on the slopes soon. 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thurs, Dec 5 

  Parenting in the Deep End: Parenting Kids Ages 4-8 

 

Thurs, Dec 12 

  Parenting in the Deep End: Parenting Kids Ages 13+ 

 

Registration:  Click on the links above to register for any you would 
like  

to attend or simply drop-in that morning.   

Cost:  Free 

***Childminding is not included as part of this event but the Lewis  

      Centre does have childminding available during this time for 
$3/child 

https://familysmart.ca/event/comox-valley-coffee-connection-parenting-kids-ages-4-8/
https://familysmart.ca/event/comox-valley-coffee-connection-parenting-kids-ages-13/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Resource Quick Guide to Common Childhood Diseases: 

 

English – Click HERE 

French – Click HERE 

 

http://www.bccdc.ca/schools/Documents/EN_Guide_Childhood_Diseases.pdf
http://www.bccdc.ca/schools/Documents/FR_Guide_maladies_infantiles.pdf


 

 

 

 

 

 

Parents, are you on MYED? 
 

Our student system, MyEducation BC, is a great resource for 

parents. 

 

You can access: 

 

• Your child’s schedule 
• Your child’s assignments, completed and outstanding 
• Your child’s attendance 

• Teacher email addresses 
 
 
If you have not accessed your account before, please contact 

susan.quinton@sd71.bc.ca to help set up your account. 

 
 

If you have an account but have not used it for more than 

three months, you will need to request a new password. 

 

Please note, as this is a Ministry of Education website 

containing confidential information, passwords need to be 

changed every 3 months. 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:susan.quinton@sd71.bc.ca


 

 

 

 

 

 

If you have any concerns, please contact your child’s 

Administrator. Administrators work on the last name 

alpha system: 

Principal – Julie Shields  julie.shields@sd71.bc.ca  

 
Dave Mayert (A-G) david.mayert@sd71.bc.ca 

 

 

Jennifer Fritzsche (H-N) jennifer.fritzsche@sd71.bc.ca 
 

 

Erica Black (O-N)  erica.black@sd71.bc.ca 
 
 

 School Counsellor: 

 Katherine Brach (A-G) katherine.brach@sd71.bc.ca 

 Stephanie Morris (H-N) stephanie.morris@sd71.bc.ca 

 Jocelyn Schultz (O-Z) jocelyn.schultz@sd71.bc.ca 

 

 Youth and Family Support Worker: 

 Sherry Patterson – sherry.patterson@sd71.bc.ca 

 To Book an Appointment Click Here 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:julie.shields@sd71.bc.ca
mailto:david.mayert@sd71.bc.ca
mailto:jennifer.fritzsche@sd71.bc.ca
mailto:erica.black@sd71.bc.ca
mailto:katherine.brach@sd71.bc.ca
mailto:stephanie.morris@sd71.bc.ca
mailto:jocelyn.schultz@sd71.bc.ca
mailto:sherry.patterson@sd71.bc.ca
https://outlook.office365.com/owa/calendar/GPVanierCounselling@learn71.onmicrosoft.com/bookings/?skipRedirect=1


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you are planning on volunteering for field trips or sporting 

events, drivers MUST complete the following: 

 
Volunteer Driver Form Click Here 

Criminal Record Check        Please contact: 

 susan.quinton@sd71.bc.ca 

Code of Conduct Form Click Here 

Driver’s Abstract 

Copy of Driver’s License 

Proof of Insurance (1 million 3rd party liability) 
 
 

If you are planning on volunteering as a coach or chaperone, 

you MUST complete a Criminal Records Check 

 
*Code of Conduct forms must be signed before 

participating in any sport. 

 
*Criminal Record Checks are held for 5 years in our database 

and may be accessed by other schools in the district. 

 

 

https://www.comoxvalleyschools.ca/gp-vanier-secondary/wp-content/uploads/sites/29/2022/04/Volunteer-Driver-Form.pdf
mailto:susan.quinton@sd71.bc.ca
https://www.comoxvalleyschools.ca/gp-vanier-secondary/wp-content/uploads/sites/29/2023/09/Volunteer-Code-of-Conduct.pdf


News from the Counselling Office 
 
 
 
 

 

Post-Secondary Information for Vanier Parents and 

Guardians can be found HERE 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Vanier Scholarship, Bursary & Student Loan 

Newsletter is available on our school website for grade 12 

students who are starting to research ways to pay for their 

post-secondary education. Click HERE 

 

 

 

 

 

https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fsway.office.com%2FZVVFT4xXe6FZfoMt&data=05%7C01%7CSusan.Quinton%40sd71.bc.ca%7C3d7b223c1d12498cd75008dbbd4e429a%7C8a33c0abdc5a486195746c1f01277d1c%7C0%7C0%7C638311916634015768%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=jOoUTxvoMc1hh6VPE1gh7cxz0w9fHm0OcWHvCC0EGPQ%3D&reserved=0
https://www.comoxvalleyschools.ca/gp-vanier-secondary/wp-content/uploads/sites/29/2023/09/UpdatedScholarship-and-Bursary-Newsletter-2023-2024.pdf


ERASE (Expect, Respect and a Safe 

Education 

 
 

 

ERASE (Expect, Respect and a Safe Education) 

Click HERE 

 

ERASE is all about building safe and caring school  

communities.  This includes empowering students, parents 

educators, and the community partners who support them  

to get help with challenges, report concerns to schools, and  

learn about complex issues facing students.  The ministry 

website has been updated to include information on consent 

and the prevention of gender-based violence (click HERE). 

 

 

Erase Report It (click HERE) – an important tool for ensuring 

students or caring others can anonymously share something 

they’ve seen or heard that concerns them. 

 

 

https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/erase
https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/erase
https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/erase/school-and-online-safety/gender-based-violence
https://erasereportit.gov.bc.ca/add/report-it


 
QuitNow has launched a brand-new site made for youth who 

vape and are interested in quitting or reducing their use.  The 

site provides information and interactive activities on the  

health risks of vaping, the benefits of quitting vaping, and  

coping with addiction and mental health.  There is also a  

step-by-step guide that youth can use to quit or reduce vaping. 

 

Click here for more info 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://quitnow.ca/vape-free-quitting


Remembrance Day Assembly 
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